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Freedom of Information request reference number: 7761.1 

 

Date of response: 30/08/2023 

 

Request: 

 

I am writing to gather further information about the fire safety status of my building (that is cladded and 

has flammable balconies and walkways) and the orders that you have previously submitted to the 

Freeholder and/or managing agent, along with other orders that may have been issued to the 

Freeholder's group of companies. 

• All orders, notices, findings, reports related to fire safety for 133 Axminster Road, N7 6FR 

 

• All orders, notices, findings, reports related to fire safety for 132 Axminster Road, N7 6FR 

 

• All orders, findings, reports issued to Highlands Investments Limited and any properties that they 

own or manage. Registered address is New Burlington House, 1075 Finchley Road, London, NW11 0PU 

however we're aware that their operational offices are 479 Holloway Road, London N7 6LE 

 

• All orders, findings, reports issued to Nessfield Limited (479 Holloway Road, London N7 6LE) and any 

properties that they own or manage, 

 

132 and 133 are connected buildings that share a courtyard. There is some ambiguity about the legal 

relationship of the two companies mentioned above and their respective responsibilities for the building 

which is why I'll need information for both entities. 

 

 

Response: 

 

Further to your request, with regards to 133 Axminster Road, N7 6FR, a Fire Audit report was 

completed on the 22 April 2022. The outcome of the report was Low Risk. Please see below for a 

redacted copy of the report. Personal data has been redacted in accordance with section 40 of the FOIA 

– Personal Information. 

 

For 132 Axminster Road, N7, a fire safety notification was issued on the 13th November 2022. Please 

also see below for a redacted copy of the document. 

 

For New Burlington House, there are no records of orders, findings and reports. 

 

For 479 Holloway Road, we have no information such as documents, orders or reports held for this 

address. However, there is a note of the last building control consultation being held on 10th February 

2015. 

 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
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We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 

about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 

  

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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